Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 15 November 2010
The October Board meeting was canceled due to other commitments by the members.
The members met at 808 San Gabriel Place this date at 5:30 p.m. with the following members present:  Dave Thompson, Rosemary Nadelen, Paul Goodier, and Kay Muns.  Kevin Marshall has an excused absence due to his work schedule.
We deviated a bit from our usual format to allow members the opportunity to tell us any personal news.  Dave won this exercise hands down when he announced he has become engaged to Robin.

Paul gave the treasurer’s report showing since September we had $536.77 in income and $4,280.73 in expenses, leaving a net worth balance of $13,941.53.  It is time to send out the annual assessment notices, which should give us more funds coming in than going out.  We have charges from the maintenance contractor for only eight (8) months of the year.  The assessment has been set at $170 for 2011.
We have a lull during the winter with covenant questions, although the matter of the placement of satellite dishes has come up with two homeowners.  One at 816 San Bruno and the other at 710 San Fernando.

Kevin had sent Dave an email listing the work that ELC has done recently in the park.  This includes turning off and blowing out the sprinkler system.  Also, edging sidewalks, blowing out bunches of leaves, mowing and bagging grass, shaping any bushes in need, generally cleaning out, including the islands.

Rosemary had attended the last CAI meeting but did not find it as informative as some in the past.  However, she reported on three suggestions for travelers that she noted at a recent Neighborhood Watch meeting regarding personal safety.  They included never leaving your car registration in your car when parking in the long-tem section at the airport.  It is wise to endeavor to book a hotel reservation between the 3rd and 9th floors.  Floors 1 and 2 being at ground level are attractive to burglars, and any room beyond the 9th prevents firemen’s ladders to reach.  Also, never leave the room-access card in the room when checking out to prevent someone’s taking it to glean your personal information.  Do turn it in at the hotel desk so it can be wiped clean for the next occupant of the room.  All of these are informative and should not be taken lightly.
We have just been informed that the streetlights throughout the city will be turned back on, which relieves individual home and business owners for paying for this service.

Since there was no other business to be brought before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Our December meeting was set at this same location for 8 December 2010 at 5:15 p.m.  Kay was asked to see that this change to the second week, and on a different day, be included on our Web page.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Muns Secretary
